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Secretariat 

Independent Planning Commission 

Level 3, 201 Elizabeth Street 

Sydney  NSW  2000 

 

 

Attention: Jorge Van Den Brande 

 

Dear Jorge, 

 

RE:  MOUNT PLEASANT OPERATION MODIFICATION 3 – LATE WRITTEN SUBMISSIONS 

 

Following the conduct of the Independent Planning Commission (IPC) public meeting for the proposed 

Mount Pleasant Operation Modification 3 on 4 July 2018, MACH Energy notes that a number of parties 

have made further written submissions to the IPC, including a lengthy submission from the 

Muswellbrook Shire Council dated 10 July 2018. 

 

On initial review, the concerns raised in the late written submissions to the IPC appear to be generally 

consistent with previous Modification 3 submissions, and therefore have already been addressed in 

MACH Energy’s Response to Submissions and the Department of Planning and Environment’s 

environmental assessment report.   

 

However, MACH Energy notes that the additional Muswellbrook Shire Council written submission 

requests changes to a number of the current draft Development Consent Conditions for the Mount 

Pleasant Operation, should Modification 3 be determined favourably by the IPC.   

 

MACH Energy respectfully requests that it be notified and given an opportunity to comment on any 

proposed amendments to draft Development Consent Conditions for the Mount Pleasant Operation 

prior to the IPC’s determination, should the IPC be minded to amend the draft Development Consent 

Conditions in response to any of the late written submissions.   

 

Please contact the undersigned if you have any queries regarding the request above.  

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

Chris Lauritzen 

General Manager – Resource Development 

MACH Energy Australia Pty Ltd 




